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EXTRAORDINARY 

THE LAND ACQUISITION ACT (CHAPTER 460) 
AS AMENDED BY LAND ACQUISITION 

(AMENDMENT) ACT No. 28 of 1964  
 

Notice under Section 7 
 

My Ref. No. : කƍ/ඉඩȼ/01/141/WSII. 
 

I, hereby give notice, under Sub-section (1) of Section 7 
of the Land Acquisition Act, as amended by Land 
Acquisition Act, No. 28 of 1964, that the Government 
intends to acquire the following land/servitude which is 
required for a public purpose : 
 

Description of the land/servitude Transferred to the 
Government :  

 
The allotments of land, depicted as Lot Nos.1 and 2 in 

sheet No. 01 block No. 02, in the Cadastral Map ක.ʆ. 
522013 and dated 28.04.2023, prepared by the Survey 
General, situated at the village of Weliwita, in 
Mahadeniya Grama Niladhari Division, No. 475/A, in the 
Divisional Secretary’s Division of Kaduwela, in Colombo 
District, Western Province and bounded as follows : 

 
01. Lot No. 01 
 

Name of the Land: Kurundugahawatta; Land Usage: 
Homestead, there is a part of electric high voltage power 
post; Claimant: Government; Original Claimant: Bhoomi 
Realty (Pvt.) Ltd; Extent: 2.6845 Hectares.  

This Gazette Extraordinary can be downloaded from www.documents.gov.lk 

(Published by Authority) 
 

PART III  — LANDS 
 

Land Acquisition Notices 

1A - G 039567 - 14 (05/2023)  

02. Lot No. 02 
 

Name of the Land: Kurundugahawatta; Land Usage: 
Homestead, there is a permenant building; Claimant: 
Government; Original Claimant: Mr. Premasiri 
Senevirathne; Extent: 0.6885 Hectare.  

 
All persons those who claim ownership, interest or any 

other connection to the land/servitude aforesaid are 
hereby required to appear personally, or by agents duly 
authorized in writing, before me on 05.06.2023 at 9.30 
a.m. at the Divisional Secretariat, Kaduwela. 

 
Further, you are hereby requested to notify to me in 

writing in duplicate on or before the 01.06.2023, the 
nature of their interests in the land/servitude, the 
particulars of their claims for compensation for the 
acquisition of the said land, the amount of compensation 
and the details of the computation of such amount. All 
deeds and documents in support to prove the ownership 
should be submitted at the inspection. 
 
 H. S. Sൺආඉൺඍඁ Iൽൺආ඀ඈൽൺ඀ൾ, 
 Divisional Secretary, 
 Kaduwela. 
 
Divisional Secretariat, 
Kaduwela. 
22nd May, 2023. 
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